
From: Ian Macdonald [mailto:imacdonald@bic.asn.au]  

Sent: Friday, 27 January 2017 3:37 PM 
To: Martin Dunne; PHILBEY, Alicia; paulryan@bigpond.net.au; smaxwell@cfmeu.org; 

wendy.carr@twu.com.au; Legal; lorraine.biviano@twu.com.au; Roushan Walsh; 
Kyle.scott@ablawyers.com.au; hughmc@artionsw.com.au; Ruchi Bhatt 

Cc: AMOD; Chambers - Hamberger SDP; Tony 

Subject: Re: AM2016/32 - 4 yearly review of modern awards - Transport Industry Awards 

 

To the Associate to Deputy President Hamberger 
  
Dear Alicia  
I refer to your most recent email of 25 January 2017 in relation to the issue of the filing of 
witness statements from the Transport Workers Union of Australia (TWU). 
As the TWU did not proceed with the filing of any determinations or evidence relating to the 
Passenger Vehicle Transportation Award 2010 within the time allowed within the Directions 
we assume that they are not proceeding with their previous application with respect to that 
Award and that the dates allocated for the Passenger Vehicle Transportation Award 2010 
will be vacated. 
We do not express an opinion therefore with respect to the issues raised by you.  
Regards 

 
Ian MacDonald 

National IR Manager 
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